Selectmen's Meeting September 29, 1975

All three Selectmen were present.

Charles Macomber III:

He hasn't heard from the Welfare and he was concerned that he might have missed the social worker since he was in Williamstown, Massachusetts. His father had a heaty attack. He hadn't received his check from Vermont and he was concerned.

Note: Mr. Macomber was in Tuesday morning and said that he had recieved this check.

Antrim Bennington Rescue League:

The Selectmen met with the Resche League to find out just what was being done and what the League expects of the Town. The Selectmen paid #330.00 for training ten people from the League at Monadnock Adult Education.

Joan and Ashley Rothermel:

The Rothermel's wanted to know what the formula for figuring their taxes was. They talked to Eric and he explained Current Use to them. They took a Current Use Brochure and the applications for tax appeal, to be used in the coming year, should they see fit.

John Grant, Assistant Dog Officer:

He asked the Selectmen what they thought about dogs in appartment houses. They said that the yard belongs to all the tenants and they would have to settle this themselves, if the dogs did not leave the property.

He asked if the Selectmen could furnish him with a small gun to use in case the dogs got vicious. Chief Craig will take care of this, since John works under him.

Bob Morrill, Chairman of the Board:

Royal Globe Insurance Company called him and offered to settle for 331/3% of the bill for the Culvert at Salmon Brook. The Selectmen agreed that they would ask for a more reasonable offer.

Lee Marshall:

He requested the use of the Little Town Hall the first Tuesday of every month for the Cub Scouts Pack Meeting. The Selectmen agreed.

Bicentenial Committee:

They asked about funds for the National Bicentenial in 1976. They plan to have an Old Home Day type of celebration. They wanted to know if they had the Selectmen's permission to commit money for a band etc. The Selectmen agreed.

The Selectmen discussed filling the positions as Alternates to the Planning Board and Board of Adjustment. A letter asking the following people to fill these positions will be sent.

Pat Novak

Bob Edwards

Eugene Bried

Joyce Davison

Irene Davis